Hiss Lorette E. Osborn, 1970 N. 28th Street, Kansas City, Kansas.

Dear Miss Osborn:

Pardon my negligence in replying to your kind letter of the 20th ultimo. With the duties of summer session and the recreational program I have found it physically impossible to take care of all my correspondence.

Since you have enough credits without the physical education work, if I were you I would take only the courses that would be recreative. Of course, if you desire credit it would be necessary for you to enroll regularly in any courses that you desire, and those which hiss Hoover would approve.

The courses in physical activity, such as you mention, are each one-half scmester in length. The student selects an activity in the fall scmester, which continues for the first half of the semester, and then changes to another activity for the menainder of the semester. During the spring semester the same practice is followed. The average of the grades for the two half-semester's work determines the semester grade - one hour credit for the emester. Classes meet three times a week.

At enrollment time Miss Hoover will be glad to advise you on these courses. In the meantime, if there are other matters that you desire to inquire about we will be happy to hear from you again.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH